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NSW Legal Information and Referral Forum

Report to NLAF

LIRF met on 6 November 2013, in a meeting room at the State Library of NSW. Sue Walden, the LIAC Manager, invited legal assistance agencies to make use of the room for training, presentations or meetings, from early March 2014. The room would be available from 4.00 to 8.00 pm. It comfortably seats about 24 people. Tables and chairs and IT equipment are available, and there is access to the LIAC resources. There would be no charge to use the room. 

If your organisation is interested in using the space, contact Sue either on 9273 1571 sue.walden@sl.nsw.gov.au. 

There were two guest speakers for the meeting: Natascha Rohr, Acting Director, ADR Directorate & Community Justice Centres and Leanne Ho from the National Pro Bono Resource Centre (NPBRC).
Addressing disputes: Community Justice Centres - Natascha Rohr, Acting Director, ADR Directorate & Community Justice Centres

Natascha spoke about how the Community Justice Centres came into being and evolved, what they do, and the types of disputes commonly seen – a very broad range, involving a diverse mix of people with a wide range of relationships. As would be expected, they deal with many disputes between neighbours, but they also mediate in such matters as family relationships and children (not where there are AVOs involved), employment, business and consumer and communities and associations.

CJC accepts referrals from the Courts, the Police, LawAccess, local Councils and other agencies.  Quite a significant chunk of the referrals into CJC come from the individuals themselves. CJC does have discretion as to what matters are accepted for mediation and in some cases referrals to other agencies, particularly LawAccess, Legal Aid and CLCs are given instead. 

CJC surveys its clients and has a very high degree of client satisfaction, even from those who don’t reach agreement, but are obviously satisfied with the process.

More information about CJC, and their contact details, can be found on their website at http://www.cjc.nsw.gov.au/cjc/com_justice_index.html. If you would like a copy of Natascha’s presentation please contact Jane Kenny on jkenny@lawfoundation.net.au. 
What Works In Pro Bono – Leanne Ho, National Pro Bono Resource Centre (NPBRC)

Leanne demonstrated the new resource from the NPBRC, Pro Bono Partnerships and Models: A Practical Guide to What Works. It can be downloaded for free from the NPBRC website at http://www.nationalprobono.org.au/page.asp?from=4&id=106, or downloaded as an e-book from Thomson Reuters (see link on the same page). 

The Centre undertook interviews with a broad range of people involved in pro bono legal partnerships, including providers in law firms, pro bono users, and brokers of these partnerships. Many examples of what works, and what doesn’t work, were gathered and included in the publication. The main theme that came through in the interviews was that the relationship between the two parties establishing and implementing a pro bono partnership is key.

The guide is comprehensive and includes the following information:

•
Useful tips for establishing a partnership and making it work

•
Quotes from those interviewed

•
Models used to deliver pro bono services, setting out the various benefits, challenges and features, as well as contact details for users

•
Case studies to illustrate the points made

•
Section 2 in Part 1 steps out who may find this resource useful and a suggested way for them to work through the resource.
New work in legal information and referral

The various agencies attending provided information about newly produced legal information resources and initiatives for enhancing legal referral.
The next meeting of LIRF will take place in February 2014.
Jane Kenny
Grants and Legal Information Manager, Law and Justice Foundation
Convenor

Legal Information and Referral Forum
[image: image1.jpg]